## Community briefs

## compiled by Darren MacDonald

#### **New CAP Line**

Effective Jan. 15, the Community Against Pushers (CAP) line is going central.

Instead of each community having individual numbers, all calls on the North Shore will be taken on the new number: 1-800-567-4CAP (1-800-567-4227).

This number is being totally funded by the Lioness and Lions Clubs and will cover the following OPP Detachments and Municipal Police Services: OPP Detachments in Beardmore, Geraldton, Longlac, Manitouwadge, Nakina, Nipigon and Schreiber; Police Services in Marathon, Red Rock and Terrace Bay.

## Decoration contest winners

The first place winner of the Township of Schreiber's Christmas House Decorating contest is Mr. and Mrs. John Fischer, who take home \$100

for the top prize.

Second prize of \$75 went to Gerry Thrower and Aurel Major for the tree on the hill, and the \$50 third prize went to Mr, and Mrs. Gerry Tremblay.

### **RAP Meeting**

The Jackfish Bay Remedial Action Plan Public Advisory Committee will be meeting on Wednesday, Jan. 22 at 7 pm, in the Recreation Room at Birchwood Terrace in Terrace Bay.

The PAC will discuss remedial options for Blackbird Creek.

#### McColm hits the road

Ken McColm is expected to arrive in our area next week.

According to a new travel schedule issued Jan. 10, McColm resumed his run in White River Jan. 10, and plans to average 5 km a day.

If everything goes according to schedule, he will arrive in Jackfish Jan. 20, in Terrace

Bay Jan. 21, in Schreiber Jan. 22 and in Pays Plat Jan. 23.

He has been reunited with his dog, Darren, who quit the tour last month.

McColm has been given a clean bill of health by his doctor, and a new sponsor, Greyhound, has loaned the group a bus for the duration of the cross Canada trip.

McColm is a visually impaired runner crossing Canada to raise awareness and money for the Canadian Diabetes Foundation.

He was forced to postpone his journey last month because of poor health and bad weather.

## McCausland doctors

Schreiber and Terrace Bay come under the Health Care jurisdiction of the Ministry of Health Underserviced Area Program. This program ensures that there will be four family physicians available to the residents of the McCausland Hospital Catchment Area, which runs from Pays Plat to Jackfish.

For the past 18 months, one long term and one locum tenen (or temporary) physician has occupied the Schreiber Clinic, and one long term physician has occupied the Terrace Bay Clinic.

Tenure of locum physicians range from one week to six months. The present locum tenures are Dr. Deshauer and Dr. Albuquerque, a man and wife team who are here starting Dec. 30, 1991 until June 30, 1992.

Recruitment of family physicians to fill the two vacancies on a more permanent basis is a continuous process.

There is a physician, a Dr. Hurst, who is interested in relocating to this area. If all documentation is in order, he should be in his local office by

Thank You

The family of the late Edna Cocks would

like to express our sincere thanks and

appreciation to relatives, friends, neighbours

and co-workers for the kindness and support

shown during the loss of a special Mother

and Grandmother. Our thanks to all who

attended the Prayer Service, Memorial Mass,

and to those who sent Mass Offerings, floral

tributes, cards, food, baking and charitable

donations. To all those who phoned or

visited, thank you for your support. Thank you

to Father Rademaker for the beautiful service,

Holy Angel's Choir, Joe King and the ladies

who served lunch afterwards.

difficult time and your thoughtfulness will be

remembered always.

Your kindness has helped us through this most

Cocks, Saarinen & Radul Families &

July 1 of this year.

All physicians practicing in Ontario are qualified and certified by the College and Family Physicians of Ontario and the Ontario Medical Association.

Also, most locum physicians rotating through the McCausland do not deliver babies.

#### Information session

The Northwestern Ontario Breast Screening Program will be hosting an information session on Monday, Jan. 27, at the Terrace Bay Recreation Centre. Everyone is welcome to attend.

A staff inservice will be held at the McCausland Hospital at 10:30 am Thursday, Jan. 28.

## No longer taking applications

Ontario Credit Counselling ACCESS has announced that it will not be able to take any new applications because of a recent Ontario Ministry of Social Services decision to stop all Credit Counselling services on March 31, 19991.

Joyce Brown, senior credit counsellor at the toll-free telephone service, says she's extremely distressed at having to take this action.

"People are more desperate than at any other time in my experience," said Brown, who has been a counsellor for 12 years.

"The economy has been very slow to recover and it is the average worker who is suffering the most. For the province to stop funding at any time is inconceivable, but at this time it is irresponsible."

During the past six moths, the service has counselled more than 461 families and individuals.

Brown said she and her staff are feeling like Scrooge.

"To turn away clients who are coming to you under extreme stress is the hardest

action for a counsellor to take, especially where there is no other service available to them," she said.

"We hope the government can see its way clear to rescind this decision."

## Calendar draw winners

McCausland Cash Calendar Draw winners for week of January 6 (all are winners of \$10 except where indicated): Jan. 6, Richard Moher, Terrace Bay; Jan. 7, John Polquin, Terrace Bay; Jan. 8, Cooperman's Autobody, Terrace Bay; Jan. 9, Ray and Joanne Theriault, Rossport; Jan. 10, Irene Borutski, Schreiber; Jan. 11 Saturday draw for \$50, Betty Comeau of Terrace Bay; Jan. 12, Evelyn Schroeder of Schreiber.

## Funding for disabled games

Ontario Minister of Tourism and Recreation Peter North has announced a \$70,000 grant that will allow Ontario's disabled athletes to compete in four regional games.

The funds will be used to assist municipal hosts with operation costs, to help participants with travel costs, and with other expenses.

# Crime of the Month

#### Mischief

On Oct. 12, 1991, between the hours of 11 pm and 8 am the next morning, a person or persons did damage to some vehicles and a house window on Sunset Drive in Schreiber.

The suspect used what appears to be a BB gun to cause the damage, which is estimated at approximately \$800.

If you have any information about this crime, please contact Crimestoppers at 1-800-465-6844.

Remember, a reward of up to \$500 will be offered for any information.

#### Schreiber- Terrace Bay Crimestoppers

A Community Program
CALL 1-800 465-6844

#### Correction

The Terrace Bay Horticultural Society's incorrectly told *The News* that the winner of its Christmas Decoration Contest was C. Bartex of 97 Hudson Dr., when in fact, the winner was Wayne Baxter of 97 Hudson Dr.



# THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF TERRACE BAY

## GENERAL OFFICE CLERK MUNICIPAL OFFICE

Reporting directly to the Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, the General Office Clerk acts as receptionist for the Municipal Office and is responsible for township receipts and deposits, producing accounts payable cheques, and secretarial work for the Fire Chief, Airport Manager and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer.

Applicants should possess at least a high school diploma. A working knowledge of accounting principles and at least two years clerical/secretarial experience is required. Experience working with the public is preferred. Familiarity with data processing and/or word processing would be a definite asset.

Closing date, Wednesday, January 22, 1992, 4:30 p.m. Resumes outlining education, expreience and references should be addressed to the attention of:

Christine Broughton
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer
The Corporation of the Township of
Terrace Bay
P.O. Box 40
Terrace Bay, Ontario

The Superior North
Business Development
Centre is accepting bids on renovations to the Wiseway
Building on Mill Road.
All bids must be received by noon - January 22, 1992.
To obtain project specifications please contact 825-9688 or stop into office at 13 Simcoe
Plaza.
Lowest or any bid not necessarily accepted.